KNOXVILLE CURSILLO SECRETARIAT MEETING

July 14, 2007, Our Lady of Fatima Church, Alcoa

 The meeting was opened by lighting the candle and with a prayer by Fr. Alex.  Carol prayed the Leaders’ Prayer.   

Those present:  Angie Feltz, Debbie Ferreri, Jim Heath, Steve Pacitti, Sharon Prohaska, Carol Rummel, Lois Schering, Kay Sheldon, and Fr. Alex Waraksa.   

The Leader’s group reunion included sharing by all present.  

Secretary:  Kay

· Kay stated that there had been several corrections to the minutes of the April 14 meeting.  These pertained to term ending dates, the Spanish weekend, the next School of Leaders, the location of the next meeting, and grammatical errors. These are noted in the revised minutes.

· Lois asked if the corrected minutes were on the website.  Kay stated that they were.  The minutes are not posted to the website until sufficient time has passed for feedback from all of the meeting attendees.  

· Jim made a motion that the minutes be approved as corrected.  The motion was seconded by Sharon.  The minutes were approved as corrected.

Treasurer:  Debbie

· Debbie distributed the Treasurer’s report (attached.)  This was discussed.  

· Debbie stated that two discrepancies had occurred in payment of dues to National and Regional offices.  In the case of the Regional office, no dues had been sent for 2007.  The dues have been sent and the error corrected.  In the case of the National Office, the 2007 dues had been paid in December, 2006, and had been credited as dues for 2006.  The National office has corrected their mistake on this and we have been properly credited with payment of 2007 dues.

· The costs for the past two weekends, men’s and women’s were discussed.  It was stated that we may need to draft some guidelines for expenses on the weekends.  

· Jim made a motion that the Treasurer’s report be accepted.  Carol seconded the motion.  The motion passed.

Pre Cursillo: Carol

· We have 13 applications for the men’s weekend in September.  

· We have 18 applications for the women’s weekend in September.
· The application has been translated into Spanish and is now bilingual and is available on the website.  Carol commended Maria Young for doing the translation.
· Carol stated that the formation of the database on the website has made it very easy to track applicants and Cursillistas.  She commended Robb Morris for doing this.
· Steve asked if a copy of each attendee’s application could be sent to the team leader before the weekend.  Carol stated that she would do this. 
Cursillo: Steve  (Report was given by Steve only due to the absence of Ginger.)

· Steve discussed the Rector/Rectora Formation Topics and Goals, including the Road Map to the weekend, which had previously been E-mailed to all meeting attendees.    

· The English men’s team School of Leaders is scheduled for July 21st at St. John Neumann Church, Farragut.

· The Spanish men’s team School of Leaders is scheduled for August 18th at St. Therese Church in Cleveland.

· The new English and Spanish manuals have been received.  

· The guidelines for the kitchen team have been updated.  The goal is to have one team there for the entire weekend.

· Steve stressed that set up for the weekend should be completed by Wednesday night.  Clean up after the weekend is being performed by the teams and a paid contractor.  

· All teams, English men’s and women’s, and Spanish men’s are currently on schedule for team formation for their respective weekends.  

· The Spanish men’s weekend is scheduled for October 18-21.

· Steve passed around the evaluation sheets from the last men’s and women’s weekends.  He stated that having the new Cursillistas mail in the evaluation forms rather than completing them during the weekend is resulting in more thorough, complete evaluations.

Post Cursillo: Sharon 

· The web site database is being constantly updated with new addresses, E-mail addresses, and phone numbers.  These are received from Parish Representatives.  Some parishes, however, still do not have representatives.  The Ultreya schedule on the website has also been updated.

· Angie is doing a wonderful job editing and publishing the Rooster Crows.  Cursillistas other than the Secretariat members will be asked to write articles for the Rooster Crows. 

· Parish Representatives may send prayer requests to Sharon and she will send them out by E-mail    

· The bilingual application form and the Spanish brochure are now on the website and can be downloaded.

· Additional English booklets need to be printed for the Clausura.  Sharon asked if everyone was comfortable with the booklet in its present form.   After discussion it was decided to print bilingual booklets for the closings.  Sharon will check with Erasmo Hernandez, the rector of the 1st Spanish weekend, to see if there are Spanish songs that should be added. 

· A sheet with the questions that the new Cursillistas should address has been made to have on the podium during the closing. 

· Sharon asked for suggestions for dates for the next Grand Ultreya.  This Grand Ultreya will address the 10 year anniversary of Cursillo in the Knoxville Diocese. It was decided to have the next Grand Ultreya on September 30 prior to the closing of the men’s weekend.  

School of Leaders, English: Lois

· The next School of Leaders will be held on August 11 at St. Augustine Church in Signal Mountain.  It will cover Friday of the Three Day Weekend.  The theme is Spirituality Talks on the Weekend. 

· The School of Leaders that have been held specifically for the teams have been well attended and are going well.  Adjustments still have to be made to accommodate the time schedules of the team meetings.  Discussion was held on purchasing books for team leaders.

School of Leaders, Hispanic: Maria

· No report was given due to the absence of Maria.

Spiritual Director:  Father Alex
· Father Alex gave a report on the National Encounter held June 29-July 3, in Waco and Arlington, TX.  He stated that the talks focused on the Cursillo movement being the whole church.  It is not only just for the Cursillo movement itself and is not to be turned in upon itself.  Cursillistas should recognize their vocation as “being church.”  This means building community, participating in Eucharist together, and reaching out to others.

Lay Director:  Jim 

· Jim stated that he had been very pleased with Knoxville Cursillo’s  growth in the past year in all directions.  

· Our report on the new manuals and their effectiveness in facilitating the weekends has been sent to regional headquarters.  

· The Apison Center would like to have a crucifix permanently installed in the chapel.  Jim has contacted someone who will make one.  The Secretariat will pay for the materials.

· Crossville is now sending out E-mails, putting notices in the bulletin, and using their electronic phone tree to remind everyone about their Ultreyas.

 Old Business

· The Knoxville Cursillo Annual Report has been sent to the Bishop.  Jim passed around a copy of his very complimentary response.

· Responsibility for The Rooster Crows writing assignments is now being taken over by Sharon.

· The written team formation plan and the Spanish weekend plans had been previously covered by Steve. 

· Paying a contractor to clean the center after the weekend was discussed.  It was agreed that this was cost effective.  There is currently no estimate for the expenses for the Spanish weekend.  It was determined that the Secretariat can and will cover all costs.  

· The Pre Cursillo position will be open at the end of December, 2007.  Peggy English has expressed an interest in assuming this position.  Lois suggested that this position, as well as the Spanish School of Leaders co-chair position, be advertised in the newsletter.  Jim is currently discerning whether he will accept a second term as Lay Director.

· The pros and cons of having a Mass prior to the closing were discussed.  It was determined that there would be no Mass prior to the fall men’s and women’s weekends because of special circumstances.  The commissioning of the Spanish men’s team will be held prior to the women’s weekend closing and the Grand Ultreya would be held prior to the closing of the men’s weekend. 

New Business 

· Jim had previously E-mailed all attendees a suggested information page to be included on the website.  He asked that everyone read this page and E-mail him any comments that they wished to make about the page.

· Jim stated that all of the Apison weekend policies had been covered in the meeting.  He stated that interaction between the 4th day community and new Cursillistas making the weekend needs to be kept to a minimum.  Discussion was held on whether to have outside people come to the weekend to do palanca.

· Lois suggested that we have a commissioning of the Secretariat members before the closing of the first weekend in 2008.  

· The Knoxville Diocese 10th Anniversary of Cursillo will be celebrated jointly with the Grand Ultreya prior to the closing of the men’s weekend.

· Lois suggested that we assemble a spiritual bouquet for Bishop Kurtz.  She will send out an E-mail asking for palanca for the bishop.                                                                              

Action Items and Administration   

· Jim reviewed all action items.

· The next Secretariat meeting will be October 13 at St. Thomas the Apostle Church in Lenoir City.  

The meeting was closed with prayer led by Fr. Alex. 

NEXT SECRETARIAT MEETING WILL BE 

OCTOBER 13

ST. THOMAS THE APOSTLE CHURCH, LENOIR CITY

                                                       Respectfully submitted,

                                                        Kay Sheldon, Secretary

